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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT





Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
April 13, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of March 9, 2011 meeting   (attached)      5 min
2. ETMD Priorities  
· Trail Management  
60 min
i. Operations 
· ET Logo/signs – Tad R  

ii. Outreach 

· Kiosks – Bob H

· Southern ET Outreach Committee – John A

iii. Long Range Planning Strategy – Bob H

3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)   Bob H / Carole B      30 min  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00 -  Bob H / Carole B
i. Status – Out to bid 4/13
· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford   Bob H/Carole B
i. Arundel – parking update  
ii. Bollard spacing updates
iii. Turnpike Bridge status  
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   15 min
5. Next Meeting – May 11, 2011
6.  Adjourn
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Meeting Notes of 9March 2011

Kennebunk Town Hall

Trustee Attendance:

Kittery 

Suzanne Patrakis


Eliot 


-

S. Berwick 

Anita Rosencrantz 

N. Berwick

-

Wells 


-

Kennebunk

Caroline Segella 


Arundel

Tad Redway, Vice President 
 plus Jenn Dumas, Alt.
Biddeford

Dan Letellier, Treasurer 

Saco


Bob Hamblen, President 

Old Orchard Beach
-
Scarborough

Bruce Gullifer  

South Portland

-

ETA 1


John Andrews, Secretary
ETA 2


Jim Bucar
ETA 3


-


Executive Director 

Carole Brush

1. At 8:40 a.m. President Hamblen called the meeting to order.   

2. Mr. Claus moved, Ms. Rosencrantz 2nd accepting the February minutes with a correction requested to correct the spelling the name of the Town of Eliot . Unanimously approved
3. Trail management LOGO status reported by Mr. Redway:  He reported MaineDOT will offer a new ET graphic replacing Bug Light with something similar to Portland Head Light.  No date for when we could expect to see the proposed replacement sign graphic.  He reported signs have been provided for Rte. 111 & Rte. 1 to direct people toward the ET. (Now installed.)
4. Ms. Rosencrantz relieved the minds of the other trustees when she reported that rumors that South Berwick will need to find a replacement for her are erroneous.  She plans to continue serving.  Applause!  She reported S. Berwick has a new town manager Perry Ellis, who had been serving as manager in Rangeley.  She also reported that Maine and NH commissioners of DOT have agreed to support replacing Memorial Bridge with a more modern design lift bridge.  She also reported that Steve Workman has been leading the local effort. 

5. Ms. Brush reported that so far Scarborough and ETA have paid their ETMD dues.  After discussion it was agreed by consensus that President Hamblen should mail a special letter to the towns that did not pay ETMD dues last year.  She also reported that Saco Bay Trails has voted to move out of our shared office space to save money on space it has rarely used.  This would increase the rent for each ETMD and ETA to 1/2rd the total current cost of $315 monthly. That is, ETMD rent would rise to $157.50 unless we can find a suitable organization to share the space.  Mr. Letellier offered to look for low cost (free?) office space in Biddeford’s J. Richard Martin Community Center.

6. Arundel ET Parking situation was updated by Ms. Dumas who told use the hoped-for-lot on Log Cabin Rd. will not be possible.  She also reported asking that the no parking signs on Limerick Road be removed and that the town public works department widen the gravel shoulders to allow safer on-road, but off-pavement parking for an estimated cost of $1,000.  She reported that the selectmen voted to hold a public meeting to seek more voter input.  She reported that Ethan Davis formed Arundel Friends of ET.   ETA representatives Bucar & Andrews promised to ask the ETA board to make a financial contribution to support the shoulders.  (They later reported that ETA’s board voted to donate $500 to the Town of Arundel if it would widen Limerick Road shoulders where it crosses the ET and remove no parking signs on at least one side of the road.) 

7. Mr. Letellier move, Ms. Rosencrantz 2nd that ETMD donate up to $1,000 to pay for Arundel parking shoulders on Limerick Road.  All voted yes except Mr. Redway who abstained. 

8. Ms. Brush reported that Unitil refused to consider changing our co-location agreement to allow snowmobiles. By consensus it was agreed to let things quiet down and to take no further action. 

9. Ms. Dumas reported on her most successful Story Walk.  She reported despite some concern about vandalism that there had been none,  that all of the signs survived and that 20 to 25 families reported using Story Walk during school vacation week.  She said that there must have been many more. (She reported being sick all that week, so she could not visit the site.)  Families who visited said they want more.  She offer to let other towns borrow her signs and suggested that other towns produce their own portable Story Walk signs.  

10. Ms. Dumas then reported on her after school optional Outdoorsmanship classes. She told us she met with Maine Warden Rick Laflamme who was her guest first class invited instructor. He showed the students how to read animal tracks left in the snow.  She told us she has invited a wildlife biologist who agreed to support the classes. Of 250 kids in the school, between 15 and 20 signed up for her class.  She told us Warden Laflamme was thrilled to be able to work with kids.   Ms. Brush reported she will be working with Biddeford schools to promote the ET on the 15th of March.

11. Mr. Redway moved, Mr. Gullifer 2nd,  that ETDM approve his draft Complaint Form, and included it in the ETMD Managers Guide.  Unanimously approved.  Ms. Brush said she would place it, or link it, on the ET websites. Trustees agreed that completed forms should go to Ms. Brush who would forward to the appropriate town departments.  She will also work to post information  about where to find a copy of the form on the ET kiosks. 

12. Ms. Brush asked for approval of the ETMD lock policy and that it be included in the ETMD Managers manual.  So moved by Mr. Andrews, 2nd by Mr. Bucar. Unanimously approved.  

13. Ms. Brush promised to complete the Managers Manual in April.  Mr. Gullifer suggested the manual be enhanced to include educational material, a mile marker policy, and a to-be-written bench policy with a description of a standard ET bench.  He asked if the standard bench should be concrete. Metal? Slab?  He suggested we create a bench committee.  He asked if we should allow granite memorial benches.   

14. Mr. Gullifer reported that IF&W will conduct a cotton tail habitat study of the proposed ET corridor along the Nonesuch River and CMP corridor. He said Scarborough ET supporters are urging inclusion of a $300K item in the upcoming town budget to provide half of the expected local match requirement to connect the Desfosses section to South Portland.  He added that the Sanborn family seems happy and willing to grant an easement for the ET on its riverside property. 

15. We agreed that the Sign Committee, chaired by Mr. Redway, should create an ETMD sign policy.  

16. Mr. Hamblen, chair of the Kiosk Committee, reported that he is seeking input from the towns for contacts to provide support for kiosk content on town conservation and historic topics.

17. Mr. Gullifer reported that more ET parking is being added for perhaps 15 more cars where the wastewater pumping station is being removed.  He said the town may also add rest rooms.  

18. President Hamblen thanked Suzanne Patrakis, who is leaving because of a job change, for her quality service as an ETMD trustee.  This was her last meeting.  Thanks and best wishes by all.

19. At 10:30 Mr. Gullifer moved we adjourn, 2nd by Mr. Letellier. Unanimous.

Next meeting, the second Wednesday, that is April 13th. 

Respectfully submitted,

John Andrews, ETMD Secretary, 
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